 Cypress Point HOA Board Meeting
October 6, 2016
MINUTES
Roll Call – Quorum
The Cypress Point HOA Board of Directors meeting was held on Thursday, October 6, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams and Nick Felton, 8582 E. Cypress Point Court, Baton Rouge, LA.  A quorum of directors was present.  In attendance were Andrea Cassidy, Rosemary Bickford, Silvia Carboni, Sidney Vallon, Whitney Jordan, and Brenda Williams.
OPENING COMMENTS

The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by B. Williams.
Approval OF SEPTEMBER 7, 2016 Minutes
A motion was made by R. Bickford to approve with multiple corrections the minutes from the Board of Directors meeting held on September 7, 2016.  S. Vallon seconded the motion and all were in favor.  
New Business
2017 Budget
The budget was reviewed and modified at the meeting.
Outstanding dues Checks

A couple owners have indicated that their dues checks have not cleared.  K. Gutierrez has been checking the mailbox more regularly.  

Yards

K. Gutierrez will work on a postcard to mail out for those who need the yard cut, trash can picked up, home pressure washed, etc.

Policies

Updating policies will be a 2017 focus.  K. Gutierrez will email over fine polices from other boards. 
Old Business
Landscaping Re-bid
K. Gutierrez had one new bid in hand that is much higher, she spoke to another company who anticipated his price would be around $3500/month, and the current landscaping company said they would include weed control and pruning at $1750 per month.  The board would like to ask Groundworks to include the 10 feet by the pool at a price to not exceed $1800/month.

Update on Siding Replacement

Craftsmen Plus home was flooded but indicated he was about a week out from making the repairs.

Fence at 8535

There are different fences throughout the complex.  They will put the fence colors to a vote at the annual meeting.  The fence is not fading.  The owner will be asked to reach out to the ACC for approval.  Sidney Vallon is the chair of the ACC.
Update on 8658

The owner information sheet and ledger were posted to the front door.  The board would like future notices posted on both doors.

Update on common ground in front of 8640

K. Gutierrez is meeting with drainage plus Tuesday at 12 to evaluate the area.

Ward Creek Update

An email was sent to Councilman Heck’s assistant.  B. Williams had not heard back at the time of the meeting.

Sidewalk repair in front of Anna’s unit

The sidewalk has been repaired.

Update from the water company
The water bills are in line with the 2015 numbers.  K. Gutierrez has requested a meeting with a representative to locate the water meters.

Annual Meeting

The board discussed the packet and agenda.  The notice will be mailed after the bylaw packet is mailed.

Financials
The financials were reviewed.  The balance sheet reflected current account balances of $23,388.57 in operating, $23,388.57 in insurance, and $14,308.29 in reserve.  The reserve will increase by $6750 when the catch up is done to match the amount of reserve budgeted.  The operating will increase by $3,816.81 once the transfer to reimburse the operating from the insurance account.  Those with balances were reviewed.  K. Gutierrez will check with the attorney about 8543.  8513 needs a judge debtor rule. 8504 is not on the list for receiving a lien letter.  8633 needs her vehicles tagged and towed due to parking on the streets.   A list of owners not in good standing will be presented at the meeting.
Next Meeting
If needed, the next regular meeting of the board will be held on Wednesday, November 2, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams at 6:00 p.m.  The annual meeting will be held Wednesday, November 9, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the East Baton Rouge Library-Bluebonnet Branch.

Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by S. Carboni and seconded by S. Vallon at 8:42 p.m.
